
BERRIGAN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

Monday, October 7, 2013

6:30 PM

Berrigan Elementary School Library

Meeting commenced at 6:30 PM 

1. Welcome

Lynn welcomed everyone

2. Approval of Agenda  

Lynn asked that the yearbook be added to new business

Moved by: Kim Hogan

Seconded by: Esmat Fares

3. Approval of the September Minutes 

Moved by: Jenn Roy

Seconded by: Laurie Frid

4.  (a) Principal’s  Report – Jill Cutler

Jill shared that the meet the teacher night went very well.  Nancy Reid is not here 
tonight as she had surgery and will be off for a bit.  Jill introduced Brenda 
McLeod who is here as the teacher rep.  Jill handed out the EQAO report 
summary (the full report is very long) for Berrigan, she brought to our attention 
that the results for grade 3 show that 80% of our students are at or above the 
provincial standard for Reading, for writing 88% of grade 3’s are above the 
provincial standard and in Math 75% are above.  These numbers were 
significantly higher than both the Board and the Province results.  Results for 
grade 6 again are significantly above the board and the province.  These are 
fantastic results, the work being done in the school is clearly working.

Jill passed around the full report for people to review.  The web site for EQAO is 
www.eqao.com, there are videos and vimeos and there is a video Jill had wanted 

http://www.eqao.com
http://www.eqao.com


to show us about how parents can help their children around math.  Jill 
suggested that all parents should make a point of reviewing the EQAO 
brochures that were handed out at Meet the Teacher Night and that if parents 
just did the exercises in those brochures it would be very helpful for the 
students.

When the teachers meet with Jill tomorrow regarding the school improvement 
plan they will review the EQAO material to see what else can be incorporated in 
the school.

There was a mini-re-org with some of the students in grade 1, 2 and 3.  The 
class that was a 1 – 2 split is now just a grade 1.  Christine Mellon’s class was 
too large and has been made smaller.

  (b) Teacher’s Report – Brenda McLeod

Report is attached, one update to the report as of the morning of October 8th is 
that the track and field and soccer are no longer on the same day

 (c) Treasurer Report – Jayda Siggers

Jayda has waded through the 5 years of financial records and there were a few 
things she was uncertain about but she was able to get information from 
Christina, past council members and Jill.  She has put together Accounting 
procedures for everyone to be aware of so that things go smoothly (these were 
provided at the meeting).  There is a form to make a request for money, Jayda 
will come in at least once a week to pick up any forms.  We need to cover 
ourselves around cash and to make sure that cash is deposited quickly – movie 
nights are the biggest challenge because it is after hours.  Jayda has made 
forms available through Heidi in the main office.  Jayda can email electronic 
copies to anyone who needs them as well as they will be posted on the web site.

Jill mentioned that the document Jayda provided is in accordance with Education 
Act Regulation 612 and OCDSB Policy P133.

Jayda reviewed the reconciliation report, she mentioned that the yearbook is 
missing from the Allocated funds.  Council need to go back to minutes from last 
year to determine what amount was to be allocated to the purchase of IPADS 
which was voted on last year.  Jill thinks it was $6000 which bought 10 IPADS.

Susan put forward a motion that we need to vote on the OCASC membership of 
$35. Lynn Seconded and it was voted in.

There was a discussion around allocated funds and it was confirmed that in the 
first meeting of this year we voted on the movie license and the art mounting 
but had not yet voted on some of the other items that funds are allocated for 



because they are based on historical.  Also need to know how much is typically 
made on each of these events so that we know what can be expected.

It was agreed that we would find the minutes where the IPADS were voted on to 
deliver both the context and the amount, but that it would not be re-voted on 
as it was voted in already.  It was asked how the IPADS are being allocated, it 
was shared that the LST (Learning Support Teachers) have 1 IPAD to be used.  
The 2 LST’s that attended a presentation, came back very excited about the 
possibilities for all learners.  The 10 that we have are currently in use in JR 
classrooms, so that Jill can get feedback from the teachers about what it does to 
enhance student learning.  There is an issue around iTunes accounts that are 
needed to be able to access activities for the IPADS.  It is being recommended to 
special education students that they get tablets instead of computers, showing 
that there continues to be data to support the learning advantages of tablets.

(d) OCASC Report – Susan Klimchuk

OCASC had their first meeting Sept. 19, Director of Education and Chair of the 
Board were present and the turnout was good.  They talked about the direction 
of the board re. strategic priorities.  Susan shared with the assembly that she 
now has a job with a board, and they are going to discuss further next month.  
They had the School Council training day and both Jenn Roy and Jayda Siggers 
were in attendance.  They had about 100 people attend, vs about 70 last year.  
Susan shared about some of the sessions she attended.  Jenn and Jayda shared 
that they found the day very affirming.

SUSAN AGAIN ASKED FOR AN OCASC REP

 (e) Co-Chairs report – Lynn Ogilvie and Jenn Roy

First movie night was very successful, 425 people attended and after expenses 
we made over 14K.  Jenn shared that the volunteers on the council are the face 
of council, and that it is important to make it safe to give both positive and 
constructive feedback.  She thanked the volunteers.  

Movie night was successful because of volunteers, there was a small challenge 
with the movie which was found to be a loose wire and was fixed.  Reminder if 
speaking to parents in the community, one family brought in outside food – 
there were drinks from 5 Guys which are covered in peanuts.  The school 
remains peanut free even after hours.  There were also some grade 6’s who 
showed up without parents and kept saying they were with someone else.  Jill 
reinforced that we need to ensure that each child is supervised.  As a rule of 
thumb, Jill approves events and will not approve fundraisers like movie nights if 
it can be assured that parents will stay with their children.

Jenn thanked  those that volunteered for Terry Fox.



Jenn also shared that all of the lunch programs are up and running, she said 
that many people don’t realize how much volunteer work goes into those 
programs.  Jill spoke on behalf of the school staff and said that they do 
recognize the effort that goes in and that the result is some of the equipment 
that has been purchased for the school.

Internet Safety Event, Paul Davis is speaking on Monday, October 28th at 6:30 PM 
in the library at Berrigan.  Seating will be limited so we are going to ask for an 
RSVP from students so that we know how many people to expect.  Junior 
students will also have a one hour session with the speaker in the afternoon.

Santa Clause Parade is on December 1st, historically Berrigan has done well and 
it is a $1000 bursary but we did not enter the last 2 years.  We need a trailer and 
a truck and a committee to put it together.  People need to volunteer their time 
and also the lights and decorations need to be donated.

 BBQ is confirmed for June 13th.  Erin has stepped down and we need someone to 
 coordinate it.

 (8) New Business 

• Lindsay Whitmore – Family Dance

Lindsay suggested that we consider holding a family dance to add to our list of 
community events.  It was suggested that we would have a family friendly DJ 
who could teach some dances.  It was discussed that there would have to be 
rules in place to ensure that parents know that it is to be parent supervised, not 
a drop off.  We discussed Valentines/Family Day as a good time frame to have 
the dance.

First thing we have to do is go the Community Use of Schools to try to get a 
Friday night – it was discussed that there is a movie night booked at the end of 
February.  Lynn was going to get Lindsay some information regarding a dance 
that was held successfully at Berrigan a few years ago.

Yearbook – Lynn needs volunteers to put the yearbook together and to take 
pictures.  Meeting with Carol Beddard from Lifetouch at Lynn’s house, anyone 
interested in helping should attend.  Lynn to provide further information about 
the date and time of the meeting.  A note about the yearbook will go home in 
the newsletter.


